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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE 

LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE 

HELD ON 30th SEPTEMBER 2015 

 
 

 
PRESENT: Councillors M Oates (Chair), M Clarke and R Rogers 

 
The following officers were present: Ryan Keyte (Senior Legal Officer), Stephen 
Lewis (Head of Environmental Health), Colin John (Public Protection Manager), 
Paul Holmes (Technical Assistant - Environmental Health) and Janice Clift 
(Democratic and Elections Officer) 
 
 

5 APPOINTMENT OF CHAIR  

 
Councillor Michael Oates be appointed as Chair 
 
(Moved by Councillor M Clarke and seconded by Councillor R Rogers) 
 

6 APOLOGIES  

 
None 
 

7 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

 
There were no Declarations of Interest 
 

8 CONSIDERATION OF AN APPLICATION FOR VARIATION OF A LICENSED 

PREMISES GAMING MACHINE PERMIT FOR STRYKERS BOWL, CASTLE 

GROUNDS, RIVER DRIVE, TAMWORTH, B79 7ND  UNDER THE GAMBLING 

ACT 2005  

 
The Committee considered an application for variation of a licensed premises 
gaming machine permit for Strykers Bowl, Castle Grounds, River Drive, Tamworth 
under the Gambling Act 2005 
 
RESOLVED: That the Committee granted the application by 

NAMCO UK Limited for variation of a Licensed 
Premises Gaming Machine Permit under Section 283 
and Schedule 13 of the Gambling Act 2005 to make 
available for use on the premises 15 category C and 
35 category D gaming machines 

 



Licensing Sub-Committee 30 September 2015 

 

 

2 
 

 
  

 Leader  
 


